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The Diablo Bee

Featured Speaker
The February program features master 
beekeeper, lecturer, and mentor to new 
beekeepers, Mr. Major Branzel.  He 
will be sharing his expertise about 
“Swarming: Control and Prevention”. 

A knowlegeable, engaging and 
popular speaker, Mr. Branzel has 
lectured at meetings of the SFBA, 
Beekeepers of San Mateo, the 
horticultural club of Solano County 
and, most frequently, his home club, 
the Mt. Diablo Beekeepers 
Association. 

He was president of the MDBA for 
many years and was awarded 

Beekeeper of the Year in 2004. He 
also wrote a regular column for the 
San Mateo newsletter for many years 
titled "Brother Buzz". 

Mr. Branzel’s life as a beekeeper 
began 17 years ago when he met an 
old beekeeper and asked him to bring 
bees into his yard to pollinate his 
fifteen apple trees. Then one day the 
old beekeeper told him he was 
retiring and moving to Reno. "The 
bees are yours now," he said. "Have 
fun!"  Major read everything he 
could find about beekeeping while 
learning-by-doing until he became 
“one with the bees”. 

Now, mostly retired from his 
contracting business, he would like to 

devote more time to sharing his 
expertise of beekeeping with others. 
We are pleased to welcome Major 
Branzel to share his wit and wisdom. 

 

Happy Valentine’s Day!
! In this issue:

! page 1 -  February Program - Major Branzel  

 page 2 -  K. Billeter tribute, Raffle News

 page 3 -  Call to Action, Italian Bee Orders, “Angry Bees 
  Ointment”

 page 4 - Bee Keeping Calendar, Carniolan Bee Orders, 
  Membership Dues

 page 5 - New Beekeeping Store Opens

 page 6 - Classifieds
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2013 Meetings & Programs

January 10

Program - Orin Johnson

February 14

Program - Major Branzel

March 14

April 11

April 13 - Beekeeping Workshop

May 9 

June 13

July 11

August 8

September 12

October 10

No meetings November and December

2013 Board Members
President
Brian Wort

Vice President
Sylvia Goemmel

Secretary
Lois Kail

Treasurer
Seth Tator

VP, Community Education
Mike Stephanos

VP, Membership
Jan Speith

VP, Member Education
Gabrielle Harrel

VP, Newsletter Editot
Deb—rah Walker

Director at Large
Rick Kautch

Beekeeper Mentor 
in Memoriam

Submitted by Mike Stephanos

Kurt Walter Billeter was a resident of 
Lafayette, CA.  He was born August 
12, 1931 and passed away peacefully 
at home on November 10th from 

complications of 
cancer. Kurt was 
born in 
Hombrechtikon 
(Zurich) 
Switzerland and 
immigrated to the 
US in 1955. He 

lived and worked at 
his aunt's farm in Arkansas. Drafted 
in 1957, he served 2 years in the U.S. 
army. He moved to the Bay Area in 
1959. He was active in various Swiss 
clubs where he met his wife, Lory. 
Kurt loved travelling. At 33 he 
traveled around the world by ship, 
stopping at many destinations. Since 
retiring he also enjoyed many trips 
with his wife Lory, friends and 
family. Kurt will be remember as a 
hard worker at his job at Miller Meats 
where he worked for 35 years, the 
long hours in his garden, tending his 
bees, helping friends on projects and 
volunteering with organizations like 
Habitat for Humanity and Walnut 
Creek Presbyterian Church. He also 
loved spending time in the mountains, 
as a scout leader on 50-mile backpack 
trips or skiing. He will be missed 
deeply by his wife Lory and their 
three grown children Peter, Barbara 
and Heidy, two sons-in-law, four 
grandsons, siblings in Switzerland 
and many dear friends. Donations 
may be made in his name to Habitat 
for Humanity East Bay/SiliconValley 
or Walnut Creek Presbyterian Church. 

Raffle Report 
Submitted by Sylvia Goemmel

In case you 
missed our 
January 
meeting and 
raffle, I have 
put in a 
Mystery Prize 
for each of 
our meeting's 
raffle. This 
will be a 
“sight unseen” prize and will always 
be a bee hobby related item. If you 
are one that can choose a prize "sight 
unseen", then this is for you! There is 
no touching, lifting, shaking, or any 
moving of the Mystery Prize until you 
turn in the matching ticket. There will 
never be a ZONK! prize and no one 
should ever be disappointed -- just 
surprised!
 
I will do my best to blend in some 
prizes each month to line up with the 
monthly guest speaker's topic. In 
order to keep things orderly, please 
don't remove any items from the 
tables until you have turned in the 
verified winning ticket. Good luck!

Prices:  
 12 tickets - $10.00
 6 tickets - $5.00 
 1 ticket - $1.00 
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Packaged Bees: 
Last Chance Order

Place your order with Mary Andre at the 
February 14th meeting for packaged 
Italian honeybees.  Cash or a check is 
due when your order is placed.  

Important things to know
• Order Early - Orders placed in March 

may not be able to be filled.
• $60 for 3 pounds of bees. (That’s 

about 10,000 bees.) The queen is 
included but is not marked.  

• Pick up your order at the MDBA Spring 
Beekeeping Workshop, Saturday, 
April  13th.  More information about 
this workshop will follow.

• Package boxes from previous years that 
are in good condition, empty and clean, 
can be reused, bring them to the March 
or April MDBA meeting.   

• IMPORTANT : Please be advised that 
Mary does this as a personal favor for 
members of the Association. By 
submitting an order for packaged bees 
you are agreeing to purchase them at 
your own risk. Therefore, if the bees are 
injured, die or are in anyway harmed, 
before or after they are in your care, 
Mary and the Association will be held 
blameless of financial or any other 
responsibility or compensation.

NOTE:  There will be no candy in the queen cages, 
so do not remove the cork and thus release the 
queen until a few days after installing the package 
into the hive boxes.These bees where very recently 
put in the packages and the queen is not from their 
hive. Using a marshmallow in place of the cork 
may release the queen in several hours which 
may be too soon and she could be killed.   Look at 
the queen when you take the queen cage out of the 
package to check that she seems okay.  Mary will 
have a few replacement queens.

ÒAngry Bees OintmentÓ 

"Angry Bees Ointment" is an all natural 
herbal ointment. It draws the venom out 
of bee stings, wasp bites and stinging 
nettle. It will also draw out bruises, cure 
many skin rashes and cure bad cases of 
poison oak. The ointment also soothes 
sprains and hydrates skin.

- Jacob Avery, Developer

Jacob Avery is eleven years old and 
started beekeeping last July. He 
thought he might need an ointment to 
not just relieve the pain of getting 
stung but to actually draw out the 
venom. He studies herbal medicine 
and researched what medicinal 
properties would be effective and 
came up with the best ingredients for 
the ointment.  Jacob states, “Since it 
worked so well I thought it might 
sell.”  The ingredients include olive 
oil, beeswax, vitamin E oil (as a 
preservative) and plantago lanceola 
extract.  It comes in a 2 oz. container 
for $7. According to Jacob, “You don't  
use very much and it absorbs into 
your skin quickly.”  “Angry Bees 
Ointment” will be available for 
purchase at the February 14th meeting.

For more information contact Jacob at 
topbarbeez@gmail.com.  

(MDBA has not tested this product and claims 
of effectiveness are that of the maker and not 
of the Association or its Board.)

A Call to Action
Submitted by Valerie Schmidt

A blockbuster study released recently 
by the European Food Safety 
Authority (EFSA), has for the first 
time labeled the pesticide clothianidin 
as an unacceptable danger to bees. 
Scientists have long thought that 
clothianidin is at least partially to 
blame for the alarming rate that bees 
have been dying off in the U.S. Nearly 
30% of our bee population, per year, 
has been lost to so-called colony 
collapse since 2006.

The EPA has repeatedly ignored 
scientists' warnings and Americans' 
urgings to ban its use, citing lack of 
evidence.

Now, the EFSA study could be a 
major breakthrough to convince the 
EPA to take emergency action, and 
suspend the use of clothianidin to stop  
the precipitous decline in global 
honeybee populations.

I have signed a petition urging the 
EPA to take action. Please add you 
name here to speak out for the bees:

http://act.credoaction.com/campaign/
efsa_bees/?r_by=53576-6522814-
FMtkIIx&rc=mailto1

mailto:topbarbeez@gmail.com
mailto:topbarbeez@gmail.com
http://act.credoaction.com/campaign/efsa_bees/?r_by=53576-6522814-FMtkIIx&rc=mailto1
http://act.credoaction.com/campaign/efsa_bees/?r_by=53576-6522814-FMtkIIx&rc=mailto1
http://act.credoaction.com/campaign/efsa_bees/?r_by=53576-6522814-FMtkIIx&rc=mailto1
http://act.credoaction.com/campaign/efsa_bees/?r_by=53576-6522814-FMtkIIx&rc=mailto1
http://act.credoaction.com/campaign/efsa_bees/?r_by=53576-6522814-FMtkIIx&rc=mailto1
http://act.credoaction.com/campaign/efsa_bees/?r_by=53576-6522814-FMtkIIx&rc=mailto1
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Honey Bee Calendar
What’s going on in your hive in February?
The days are typically cold and damp.  The hives will struggle to 
take advantage of the forage that is available, but if all goes well 
they will double in worker bee population. 

Hive Structure
•Two brood boxes
•One or more supers (to store surplus) for the strongest hives if 
there is a nectar flow
•At least one box is full of bees
•Top brood box has 3 - 5 frames filled with honey or sugar syrup
•Hive has 6+ frames of brood

What the bees are doing
•Hives can double or triple in population as the queen continues to 
rapidly lay eggs
•Hive population may be lagging due to a Varroa infestation and/or 
poor nutrition during the fall
•Taking advantage of increased forage sources to raise brood
•Drawing out foundation indicating moderate nectar flow
•Large hives may initiate swarming
•During poor weather the bees are rapidly consuming stored honey.

What the beekeeper is doing
•Removing drone brood frames for first round of drone brood 
removal for Varroa mite trapping
•Gauging health by looking for solid or spotty brood pattern
•Marking hives that appear to be lagging for requeeining in the 
spring
•Feeding sugar syrup to hives that are short on honey
•If bottom box is nearly empty, bottom box should be moved to the 
top to provide space for the bees to move upward

Common problems
•Starvation during inclement weather
•Spotty brood patterns are a residual effect of protein deficiency, 
virus, and Varroa mite problems that affected the hive in October, 
November, December, and/or January.

Excerpted, with permission, from “Beekeeping in 
Coastal California” by Jeremy R. Rose

This book, and more information, is available at 
www.calbeebook.com

And More Packaged Bees
Mike Stephanos is taking 
orders for 3 lb. packages of 
New World Carniolan.

3 lb. packages - $85.00 
Queens - $25.00

Please send your check, made 
payable to “Stephanos & 

Company”, along with your name, address, phone 
number and email address on a separate piece of paper.

SEND TO:  Stephanos & Company
                    1966 Tice Valley Blvd #156
                    Walnut Creek, CA 94595

Package pick up will be announced at a later date, 
however it will more than likely be at the bee work shop 
day.  Additionally, orders will be taken at the next 
meeting. Orders will only be valid with payment.

• IMPORTANT : Please be advised that Mike does this 
as a personal favor for members of the Association. By 
submitting an order for packaged bees you are agreeing 
to purchase them at your own risk. Therefore, if the 
bees are injured, die or are in anyway harmed, before 
or after they are in your care, Mike and the Association 
will be held blameless of financial or any other 
responsibility or compensation.

Membership dues: 
Don’t be late!

Annual membership dues are 
$20---and are due now!  Your 
membership in the Mt. Diablo 
Bee Association is annual and 
renews each January.

Renewing members are asked to complete the 
MDBA membership form at time of payment.  You 
may pay at the February 14th meeting (forms will be 
available at the front table--arrive early or pay at the 
break) or you may download the membership form on 
the website and mail it with a $20 check payable to:

MDBA 
P.O. Box 4688 

Walnut Creek, CA
94596  

After March 31st dues increase to $25.

http://www.calbeebook.com/
http://www.calbeebook.com/
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Marcin Wojcikowski  has almost 42 years of experience as a beekeeper - 
both of his grandfathers were beekeepers, his parents were beekeepers and 
now he is a beekeeper. He started to help his grandfather and father in their 
apiaries when he was 7 years old. He was fascinated by these small insects, 
so he wanted to have his own hive.
On his 10th birthday his father gave him a very old hive (almost 30 years old) 
and said: “Beekeeper must be a carpenter as well. So if you fix this hive 
before spring you can have your own bees in your hive.”

Marcin worked very hard for two months (after school and before dinner - 
sometimes forgetting about the homework) repairing his "new" hive. He 
learned how to use basic woodworking tools like a table saw, wood chisel, 

hand planer, hammer and nails.  In May of that year, Marcin and his father collected one swarm from a next village. 
It was Marcin’s own colony of bees. 

During the next few years Marcin made some improvements and standardizations of hive components. He asked a 
lot of questions about bees - but sometimes he didn’t get satisfactory answers from his mentors (grandparents, 
parents). He read a lot of beekeeping books - but some of the authors had a different way of beekeeping then others. 
So Marcin decided to study bees in college – a 5-year program in Kluczbork, Poland.  After he graduated he was a 
member of the Polish Beekeepers Association and apiary county inspector and pesticides control inspector.

Marcin joined his family in the United States in January, 2001. After four months of missing and longing for his 
Polish bees, Marcin started to look for beekeeping supplies stores. He visited Carriers Beekeeping Supplies in San 
Jose and the next week he collected his first swarm in his sister’s garden. His mother said: “Son, bees love you - 
they knew that you have a house for them!”

Elzbieta (Ella) Nowakis also from Poland (Poznan). After studying 
Chemistry, Physics and Math in college, she left Poland to travel in Asia 
for 11 years. She was a 3D specialist for a German company from 
Hamburg, working on a 3D auto navigation system.  Ella`s adventure with 
beekeeping started just 5 years ago after she and Marcin met over the 
Internet playing bridge as partners! 

MarElla Honey BÕs has almost anything you can think of related to bees; 
honey, pure beeswax products, beekeeping supplies, swarms/colonies 
removal and tips for raising healthy bees and more. Marcin and Ella 
(Elzbieta) - We are your local beekeepers and beekeeping equipment suppliers.  They also maintain numerous 
honeybee colonies in the San Francisco Bay Area, mostly in Concord, Walnut Creek, Martinez, Richmond, Berkeley 
and San Francisco.

Check the classified section in this newsletter for more information on MarElla Honey B’s.
www.marellahoneybs.com

New Beekeeping Supplies Store in Concord
MarElla Honey BÕs

http://www.marellahoneybs.com/#
http://www.marellahoneybs.com/#
http://www.marellahoneybs.com/#
http://www.marellahoneybs.com/#
http://www.marellahoneybs.com
http://www.marellahoneybs.com
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Classified Advertisments
Something to sell? Something to share? Something to do? Need something?

Cappings Requested
If you have unwanted cappings I will 
melt and clean them for the beeswax.

Please contact Lois Kail 
lois.kail@gmail.com or 925.356.2602

Bee Suit Repairs
Please contact Lois Kail 

lois.kail@gmail.com or 925.356.2602

Beekeeping Supplies 

MarElla Honey BÕs
1960 Monument Blvd.

Concord, CA 94520
Phone: 925.575.7444

Fax: 925.566.8112
marella.honey.bees@gmail.com

www.marellahoneybs.com
(Check the website for store hours.)

Your
ad 

here...

California Bee Company
Queens selected for honey 
production and mite resistance.  

Queen mothers 
are derived 
from the 
Russian bee 
breeding 
program.  
Available May 
thru 
September.

1 - 10 Queens $25 each
11 - 25 Queens $20 each
www.cabeeco.com

To submit articles for consideration 
or ads for the classifieds please 

contact  Debórah Walker at 
walkers181@comcast.net or

925.944.6423
Deadline for submission 
is the 20th of each month.

Your
ad 

here...

mailto:lois.kail@gmail.com
mailto:lois.kail@gmail.com
mailto:lois.kail@gmail.com
mailto:lois.kail@gmail.com
mailto:marella.honey.bees@gmail.com
mailto:marella.honey.bees@gmail.com
http://www.marellahoneybs.com
http://www.marellahoneybs.com
http://www.cabeeco.com/
http://www.cabeeco.com/
mailto:walkers181@comcast.net
mailto:walkers181@comcast.net

